

Bellyeoman Community Council

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN

Email: jedudgeon@talk21.com

Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 11th May 2005 AT 7.00PM IN THE JAMES ALLAN CENTRE. DUNFERMLINE.

PRESENT:

Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Tom Brand (Vice Chairman), Jessie Cartmell, Douglas Campbell, Donald Heigh, Lilah McKay, & Cllr. Les Wood, PS Tom Clague (Community Police Team Leader), PC Steven Miller (Community Police Team). Members of the public included M Robertson, J Leslie, H Cunningham, S Inglis & Ann Currie.

- 1] <u>Madam Chairman's Welcome / Apologies:</u> Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting ... Apologies were received from Kate Findlay (Treasurer), Graeme Whyte, Janet Miller, Cllr. Jim Tolson
- 2] <u>Minutes:</u> The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. They were moved by Lilah McKay and seconded by Tom Brand.

3] Police Report

Because of the police presence it was decided to take their report first, PS Tom Clague introduced himself and PC Steven Miller, he stated that there were very few crimes to report. The parking issues at QMH were discussed in detail, the police were taking a common sense approach to this issue and only the most serious offenders targeted, because the QMH management were trying to reduce the problem by trying to increase the parking and were being halted by planning issues. The parking issues on Robertson Rd. next to the Dr. Surgery and the grass verge damage. If offenders used the parking available at the football ground on Robertson Road then this would alleviate some of the problem. This Problem will be ongoing and we will be monitoring. Another issue was about a resident of Balvaird Place complaining of youth behaviour around Paton St. Community Centre it was stated that if individual incidents were not reported then no action could be taken, we were aware that this area was being covered by regular Police patrols and that any unruly behaviour would be dealt with.

Matters Arising From Minutes:

- 1] Coop ground maintenance, hopefully this issue has been resolved as the COOP are responsible for the ground maintenance.
- 2] Parking issues covered
- 3] Planning issues, letters of complaint about no reply have been written but no reaction as yet.
- 4] Colliston Rd. Flooding problem, no reply from Brent Vivian [Fife Council] but work has been carried out and hopefully this will resolve the water issue. There are Concerns over the lack of Council response to these problems. Flooding issues on the lane from Alderston Rd. to Robertson Rd. these have not been addressed and could cause a dangerous situation..
- 5] Safety Barriers still in hand, Duty of Care on the Council to provide a barrier.
- 6] Bus Shelter to be moved as planned to be kept on the agenda.
- 7] Unacceptable write of way through gardens on Robertson Rd.
- 8] Ground Maintenance Questionnaire for Smart Holmes
- 9] Smart Holmes Questionnaire has been delivered to residents about volunteering for a residents committee,
- **4]** Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing to report that had not been covered later in the agenda.

5] Secretary's Report Inc Correspondence:

The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. Correspondence Received:

Party	Details	
Fife Council	West area Services Committee Meeting Notes & Bulletin	
Fife Council	Transportation Services txt2traveline leaflet	
Fife Council	Environmental Services Newsletter	
Trafalgar	Weekend party organising Brochure	



Bellyeoman Community Council

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN

Email: jedudgeon@talk21.com

Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman

Dunfermline Fest	Toun Committee Citizen of the Year, Nomination Form	
Water Customer Panels	Information Letter	
Email & Letter	Mr Davies, Balvaird Place, Information Request	
Email	Gala Fundraising Request	

Correspondence Sent:

Party	Details
Fife Council	Letter to Mr Douglas Sinclair on Planning Applications
Fife Council	Letter to Mr Brent Vivian on Colliston Road Flooding
Fife Police	Letter to Jim Rodden on QMH parking
Email	Mr Davies, Balvaird Place, Information Response

The Ownership of land issue regarding Mr Davies. Several Email correspondences have been received and sent the common ground issue is not an issue. Please do not contact members directly and hopefully this will be resolved.

Fundraising for Dunfermline Gala, £50 will be donated by our council to the local school.

6] Treasurer's Report:

As the treasurer was not present no report was available.

7] Council:

Issues raised included...

• Moving of Bus Shelter to be continued

8] Police Report:

Covered earlier

9] <u>AOCB:</u>

Item: Details

Balvaird Place residents correspondence, this item was discussed in full and will be actioned by Madam Chairman.

Rubbish laying in the gardens of Robertson Rd property, very unsightly, will contact AHO Deborah Brown, Cllr Wood to investigate.

Bucket uplift information should be clarified. Please follow guidelines provided.

Beldorney Place Ground maintenance. , Residents should be responsible for this ground, Cllr Wood to investigate

Whitefield Road Junction, this is still ongoing.

10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING:

The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 08th June 2005 at 7.00pm in the James Allan Centre, Paton Street, Dunfermline.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.35 pm.

Signed: Date:	
Date:	